
Sewer and Water Committee Meeting 
August 7, 2017 – 6:15pm 

Minutes – Stan Darter  
 
Meeting Called to Order: 6:18pm 
 

Committee Members Present - Darter- C, Buettner, Hopkins, Tom Smith 
 

Others Present – Shawn Kennedy, Tim Birk 
 

Petitions by Citizens Non-Agenda Items – None 
 
 

Water Leaks – Shawn Kennedy read a letter from Waterloo CUSD asking for a reduction in 
Sewer charges. The High School has an “automatic fill” system to keep the pond at a desired 
level, this system got stuck in the On Position and ran for about 2 months. Water usage was 
about 1.3 million gallons on the June Bill (normal use would be about 215,000 gallons) and the 
July Bill will be about the same. This resulted in approximately $7,500 excess sewer for water 
that did not go through the Sewer System. The total Credit that could be applied to the 
Waterloo CUSD Bill would be about $15,000. 
Since there were only 3 Committee members present, Motion was made by Hopkins and 2nd by 
Buettner to table this item until the full committee could meet. Motion passed. 
 
The City also received a written request from a Homeowner with a Pool for a reduction in their 
Sewer Billing for water not processed through the Sewer System. Alderman Darter received a 
phone call from another Pool Owner asking for a reduction in Sewer Billing for re-filling his pool 
because the water was not processed through the sewer. 
 

Comments –  
 
Mayor Tom Smith said the City most probably will receive the grant for the Multi-Use Trail from 
Bulldog Blvd south to Route 3. We received extra points when we changed it from a sidewalk to 
multi-use trail. 
 
Tim Birk talked about the need for a water line from Waterloo High School to Stonefield 
Subdivision. This would complete that loop and make the distribution of chlorine more uniform. 
It would also prevent the need to flush hydrants in Vandebrook at the end of a Line. The new 
water line would cost approximately $50/foot. 
 
The final cost for the leak at Lakeview Park on the middle lake levy was $92K. 
 
Motion was made by Hopkins, 2nd by Buettner to adjourn. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:48pm. 
 


